
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Regular Meeting 
Village Hall Hagenah Conference Room 

 675 Village Court 
  
 Monday, February 18, 2013 
 7:00 p.m.  

 
   

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 
 
 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 

Joe Keefe, Chairman  
Jim Hirsch 
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 

 
 

2. APPROVAL OF JANUARY 2013 MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
 

January 2013 Summary Report 
 
 
 5.  2013 BUDGET REVIEW: REVENUES, PAYROLL AND EXPENSES; 
      MOTION TO APPROVE 
 
 
 6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
Meeting Minutes 

  January 21, 2013 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
 

The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Village Hall.  The following members were present: 

   
  Jim Hirsch 

John Nesbitt 
Scott Shore 
Joe Keefe, Mitch Melamed and Ronald Schmidt were absent. 
Caesar Noriega, Assistant Golf Professional was also in attendance. 
 

2. APPROVAL OF THE DECEMBER 2012 MEETING MINUTES  
The December 2012 Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved 
as amended to reflect the addition of the suggestion by John Nesbitt that there 
be a sign on the first hole making golfers aware of the policy regarding rake 
placement in the bunkers. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT 
• Stella reviewed the December monthly report. 
• There were over 500 rounds played in December. 
• The committee commented that the course was in exceptional shape for 

the time of year. 
• Stella informed the committee that two new groups will be joining the 

permanent tee time program.  She also indicated that we may lose two 
groups so overall we will break even. 

• Indoor teaching is being performed by Matt Radde and Bill Sakas 
utilizing the new teaching tool that was purchased, Flightscope.  The 
teaching tool will also be used for club fitting. 

• A question was asked as to how many lessons are being given over the 
winter.  Stella replied that there are 6-8 lessons being given weekly. 

• The rounds played in the 2012 golf season were the highest in the last 
seven years.  Stella explained that we only count paid rounds, staff 
rounds or rounds played by the Village Board are not counted. 

• Stella informed the committee that the Club was open 25 more days than 
in the 2011 golf season. 

• Rain checks were discussed and Stella informed the group that the rain 
check revenue will be recognized in January. The rounds will not be 
counted again as they were counted the first time the golfer played. 

• Stella made a suggestion that Friends of the Glencoe Golf Club funds be 
used towards purchasing premium rental sets.  

• John Nesbitt asked what the demand and cost for the premium rental 
sets would be. 



• Stella answered that there is a demand for premium rental sets as there 
are many higher caliber players that rent clubs.  The clubs would not 
eliminate the basic rental.  The cost would vary depending on the brand 
but would range from $800 to $1,000.  The cost would be around 40% off 
of wholesale as they are considered demo clubs. 

• The premium rental sets would be kept in the golf shop and would be 
advertised.  Some golfers might rent the sets to try new equipment. 

• Jim Hirsch asked if the premium rental sets would replace the older sets 
over time.  Stella responded that the Club would continue to rent the 
basic set as the cost for the set is quite a bit less expensive. 

• John Nesbitt suggested advertising to the public the option of renting a 
premium set. 
 

5. 2013 BUDGET PREVIEW: RATES, COMPETITION, AND ROUNDS 
• Stella presented the competition’s rates by player type including 

weekend/weekday, and power cart rates. 
• Stella stated that the surrounding clubs offer memberships that bring 

the dollar per round down to $17.00 per round for prime time and we 
will not compete with this rate. 

• Stella commented that Club is one of the only public courses not to offer 
resident / non-resident memberships. 

• A question was asked if we would ever consider membership.  Stella 
informed the committee that we are not able to sell memberships due to 
our contract and the only membership we could offer was for Cook 
County residents. 

• Scott Shore asked the question whether we would consider purchasing 
the other 9 holes owned by the County.  Stella responded that the 9 
holes on County property are not available for purchase. 

• Stella reviewed Sportsman’s Golf Club’s preferred player plan.  
• Stella reviewed the rates/fees of Sportsman, Winnetka, Wilmette, 

Highland Park, Deerfield and Sunset Valley. 
• Stella reviewed the senior membership card sales and where all of the 

golfers live, Highland Park residents bought the most cards. 
• Discussion took place on the future of the Highland Park golf courses.  

The consensus was that if one of the courses would close it would be 
Sunset Valley. 

• Stella reviewed all of the Club’s rates and times for weekday and 
weekend and for all player types.  She also reviewed the proposed rates 
for the 2013 season. 

• An increase of $1.00 to the weekday 9-hole and junior fee was proposed. 
The junior fee on the weekends will increase by $1.00. 

• Stella mentioned that some of our competition doesn’t offer a junior rate 
they only sell season passes to juniors.  

• Stella projected the increase in greens fee revenues due to rate increases 
for 2012 will be approximately $2,468. 

• Stella reviewed the Club’s round history over the last 6 years as well as 
the rounds played in the shoulder season. 

• Stella explained that the rounds played in the shoulder season have had 
a significant impact on overall rounds; this season there were over 3,000 
rounds played in the shoulder season. 



• Senior membership card sales exceeded budgeted expectations and set a 
record high for senior membership cards sold in one year with almost 
900 cards being sold. 

• Scott Shore suggested that it might be a good move to raise the senior 
membership card price by $5.00 or some lesser amount, although we 
might sell less senior membership cards, the increase in senior 
membership card price could still be beneficial to the bottom line. 

• Stella explained that the strategy is to still push overall sales of the cards 
but she would think about the increase.  The Club also is able to get all 
of the senior’s information when they sign up for the card which is very 
valuable for our database. 

• A question was asked if the Club knew how many times each individual 
golfer played.  Stella responded that we don’t have that information 
available at this time. 

• Stella reviewed the percentage of play by each player type on both 
weekdays and weekends. 

• Stella explained that weather makes it tough to project rounds. She also 
explained that the average rounds played in the last five years are looked 
at for budgeting.  The 2011 season is not included in the mix as it was 
such a terrible year due to the weather. 

• A question was asked as to how many rounds are lost due to our 
clubhouse.  Stella responded that she recently received an inquiry for a 
shotgun event that would have 125 for dinner.  She explained that a tent 
would have to be rented to accommodate that many people and the 
group was deterred from booking with the Club.  

•  The tent cost adds to the overall cost of an event and discourages groups 
from playing at the Club. 

• Scott Shore inquired about moving the maintenance building 
preemptively before the beginning of the clubhouse project, and building 
a temporary tent to host larger outings. 

• Stella answered that nothing is holding us back from moving the 
maintenance building prior to building the clubhouse as long as funding 
would be available. 

• Stella also added that some groups would still be deterred by a tent 
versus a clubhouse atmosphere. 

• John Nesbitt stated that we could get additional revenue from outings 
with the additional space. 

• Scott Shore asked what the cost would be of moving the maintenance 
building. Stella responded that we do not have an exact cost at this time. 

• The committee also thought it was a good idea to make the move now 
while we have the support of the Botanic Garden because we don’t know 
what the future may bring. 

• The importance of entry from the Botanic Garden to the maintenance 
building was discussed as the use of the 17th hole for entry would not be 
accepted by the neighbors. 
 

6. ADJOURNMENT 
• There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00. 



 
 
    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  February 10, 2013 
 
Subject:  January 2013 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  January brought record breaking warm temperatures; 
unfortunately they came in conjunction with excessive precipitation preventing the 
Club from opening. Total revenues were $11,060 versus the budget of $0. Total 
revenues include expiring rain checks which totaled $6626.83.  
 
   
  

2013 Actual 
 

 
2012 Actual 

Rounds 0 253 
Average Rate        $0     $21.84 
FYTD Rounds 33,657 31,028 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $0 vs. a budget of $0.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $0 vs. a budget of $0.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $0 vs. a budget of $0.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $0 vs. a budget of $0; pull cart rental revenue 
was $0 vs. a budget of $0. 
 
Food & Beverage:  The food and beverage operation is closed for the season. 
 
Golf Course:  

• Routine equipment repairs as well as preventative maintenance were performed 
on all mowing units. 

• Tee signs were sanded down and re-painted in preparation for the season. 
• Blades were sharpened on all mowers. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

• A full inventory of all equipment was performed. 
• Tree trimming took place with the use of contracted climbers on over 60 trees 

throughout the course.  The limbs and branches will be chipped in February. 
 
 
2013 Weather:   The high temperature for the month was 65 degrees and the low was 
-3 degrees. The average high for the month is 32 degrees and the average low is 16 
degrees.  Total precipitation was 4.2 inches against an average of 1.8 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• Permanent Tee Time contracts and applications for the 2013 season were sent 
out to current Permanent Tee Time members via email and mail.  

• An email blast was sent promoting permanent tee times, summer camps and 
the indoor teaching program. 

• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
• The website was updated with 2013 Glencoe Golf Academy Summer Camp 

schedule and descriptions as well as 2013 permanent tee time information. 
 
Miscellaneous: 

• Maintenance work was performed in the kitchen to get ready for the new 
vendor. 

• Winter instruction continued in the clubhouse utilizing the indoor teaching 
studio. 

• Premium rental sets are going to be purchased in order to offer two choices for 
club rental. 

• The power carts are being transferred to our service provider for touch up work 
to the bodies, preventative maintenance as well as new windshield installation. 

• A report comparing our rates and rounds by player type with our competition 
was presented to the Golf Advisory Board. 

• The preliminary Golf Budget was presented to the Village Board. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 



1



2



3



4



5



6



7



8



9



10



11



12



13



14



15



16



17



18



19



20



21



22



23


	A G E N D A
	Minutes January 1-21-13.pdf
	GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE
	Meeting Minutes
	January 21, 2013
	1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL
	2. APPROVAL OF THE DECEMBER 2012 MEETING MINUTES


	Monthly report January 2013 AB.pdf
	Marketing Notes:
	Miscellaneous:




